
12. PROPOSED NEW ROAD AND RIGHT OF WAY NAMES 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Environmental Services Manager Bob Pritchard, DDI 371-1644 

Corporate Plan Output:  Subdivisions 

 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval of the Board to one new right of way name, and 

one new road name. 
 
 1.  WAI/20000729 AR & HM Donnithorne 516 Harewood Road   Waimairi Ward 
 This subdivision creates seventeen new residential allotments, fourteen of which are served by a new 

formed and sealed right of way off Harewood Road. The applicants have submitted two names for 
approval in order of preference. They have chosen names that they feel will fit in with existing names 
in the locality of their subdivision. The names proposed are CROFTWOOD LANE and STONEWOOD 
LANE 

  
 2. WAI/2000/3134 Crofton Enterprises Limited 59 Crofton Road Waimairi Ward 
 The name Chretien Lane was declined at the last Board Meeting. The accompanying report to that 

meeting stated that the name Chilvers was not in conformity with Council policy as it was the owners 
name. The applicant’s have now changed their application, so that a legal road will now be created in 
place of the right of way. They have also advised that the property has been held and worked by the 
Chilvers for over forty years, so the name is now more in conformity with Council policy “historical 
connection with the land” They have therefore now requested that CHILVERS WAY be considered for 
approval. 

 
 Recommendations: 1. That the Board approve either “Croftwood Lane” or “Stonewood Lane” 
 
  2. That the Board approve the name “Chilvers Way” 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendations be adopted.  


